

Islington Council Environment & Regeneration Public Realm Division PO Box 2025 PERSHORE WR10 9BU

T 020 7527 2000 E public.realm@islington.gov.uk W www.islington.gov.uk

Jim Killock

Email to: <u>request-421664-</u> 621f816f@whatdotheyknow.com

24 August 2017

Dear Jim Killock

## Subject: Freedom of Information Request Ref No. 493314 / IDPR50388

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 29 July 2017.

In your request, you asked us:-

Can you please send to me any correspondence you have had with TfL during 2017 in relation to the scheduling, delays to or construction of the extension of the North South Cycle Superhighway, which runs through parts of Islington, which their public web pages note as commencing "in spring 2017":

## https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/cycling/northsouth/

Additionally, if there are any internal decisions or minutes from Islington relating to the changes to the scheduling of the construction, I would be grateful to have those as well.

Answer: As yet we have not agreed a construction start date with TfL so there has been no correspondence with regards to a delay. Our programme for construction will be led by TfL as they are carrying out the design works for this project.

If you are not satisfied with the way in which your request has been handled or the outcome, you may request an internal review within two calendar months of the date of this response by contacting: Information Complaints, Digital Services, Room G17, Town Hall, Upper Street, London N1 2UD. Email: infocomplaints@islington.gov.uk

Further information is also available from the Information Commissioner's Office, at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Telephone: 0303 123 1113. Web: www.ico.org.uk

Yours sincerely,

Sheuli Ali Technical Assistant Islington Council

If you would like this document in large print or Braille, audiotape or in another language, please telephone 020 7527 2000.